
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 

 WMSC Inspection Report 20241209 
ISSUED 12/10/24 

Inspection Details 

Inspection of CTEM for Compliance with C-0096 

New Carrollton CTEM Shop - Railyard (D99) 

12/09/2024 

08:30-11:00 

Unannounced 

Risk-Based 

C-0096 

Hazard Rating: 3E 
 

Overview 
On December 9, 2024, a WMSC Inspector conducted a rules compliance inspection of the New 
Carrollton Metrorail Car Track Equipment Maintenance (CTEM) Shop and Yard (D99) for compliance 
with the Metrorail Operating Rules and Procedures Handbook (MOR), compliance with corrective 
action plan C-0096, including Preventive Maintenance Inspections (PI) activities. 
  

This is a risk-based inspection based on corrective action plan C-0096. C-0096 was created to 
address finding 13 from the 2021 Audit of Roadway Maintenance Machine Inspection, Maintenance 
and Training that “There is no clear way for field personnel to identify WMATA owned RMMs that 
have been inspected and deemed safe for use.” C-0096 was closed on November 24, 2021.  

New Carrollton CTEM takes care of small and handheld equipment, flat cars, and some heavy 
equipment. CTEM follows Equipment Reliability Update (ERU) form ERU2008-01 and applies 
equipment failure service tags when WMATA RMM are affected.  

 

Defects and Corrective Actions  
WMSC Inspections identify safety issues that may be classified as defects, findings, or 
recommendations. Findings and recommendations are defined by Program Standard Section 5.E.2 
and 5.E.3 respectively. Ordinarily, issues identified in a WMSC inspection report are classified as 
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Observation 1 

Swing Master SM-03 compliantly displayed a clear lock-out tag. The axle was being repaired.  

Photos 
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Observation 2 

Jet Rodder JR03 correctly displayed three tags, a danger tag, a lockout tag, and an orange 
warning tag. The waste tank was undergoing repair and therefore, the unit was out of service 
as noted on the Car Track Equipment Maintenance, Rail Fleet Status Report.  

Photos 
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Observation 3 

Prime Mover PM64 accurately displayed a lock-out tag. PM64 was undergoing periodic 
maintenance repairs and therefore, the unit was out of service as noted on the Car Track 
Equipment Maintenance, Rail Fleet Status Report. 

Photos 
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Observation 4 

Prime Mover PM41 displayed an out of service tag. PM41 was also undergoing periodic 
maintenance repairs and therefore, the unit was out of service as noted on the Car Track 
Equipment Maintenance, Rail Fleet Status Report. 

Photos 
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Observation 5 

Per review of the onsite vehicle failure report, the Inspector noted Pettibone PB11 is in 
service and ready for use; no equipment failure service tags were present.   

Photos 
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Observation 7 

Inspector confirmed Prime Mover PM 47 equipment is in service; no equipment failure 
service tags were present.  

Photos 
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Observation 8 

A contractor vehicle, the Harsco Rail Grinder, is currently going through the contractor rail 
vehicle inspection process (OAP 101.02). Once approved, the contractor vehicle will display 
the Inspection Certification Sticker (ICS).  

Photos 
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Next Steps  
Please respond by Friday, December 13, 2024, to acknowledge receipt.  




